
Dear Families,

It was wonderful to see so many of you during parent teacher conferences last month. Please

make sure to sign and return your child’s report card envelope at your earliest convenience if you

haven’t already done so.

Our character theme for the month of April is �exibility. The students are working to become

�exible thinkers. Flexible thinking can help students adapt to new situations, try different strategies

for solving problems, and see things from others point of view. Please take some time to discuss

situations that involve �exibility and times when you were required to be �exible.

There are many exciting events coming up this spring that I want to share with you so that you can

mark your calendars.

May 2nd-6th Annual Fun Run A speci�c schedule for when each grade level will complete their

Fun Run Obstacle Course will be shared soon. Parents and families are welcome to come

watch and cheer us on!

May 7th-Incoming Kindergarten Parent Orientation

May 20th-Annual Art Show

May 23rd-Incoming Kindergarten Screening

May 28th-3rd Grade Music Concert

May 30th-Field Day-(rain date June 6th)

The last day of school is June 11th due to the one snow day this year. As a result, June 9th is now

a full day of school and June 10th and 11th are early dismissal days.



Sincerely,

Brienne Whidden

Apr 9th- PTO Meeting at 6:00pm in the Burr library.

Apr 14th-18th- No School- Spring Recess

Apr 25th- PTO Game night at 5:30pm.

Please try and have any dismissal changes in to the o�ce by 1pm to ensure that pertinent staff is

aware and your student is sent to the proper dismissal location. Thank you for your help with this

matter.

If you are sending in money for your students meal account please label the envelope with the

student's full name. Thank you for your help in this matter.

Our school number 860-345-4584 comes up as unknown. Please add us to your contacts so you

will know when someone from the school is trying to reach you.

If you need to report your student absent or have a change in dismissal please email

besattendance@rsd17.org. The o�ce replies to all emails so if you do not receive a reply please

call.

2024-2025 School Calendar

https://www.rsd17.org/calendar/school-year-calendars

Please review the calendar so that you are aware of all the early dismissal days and can plan

accordingly!

Spring has arrived in kindergarten! We will use this change in season to talk about the changes in

weather and all the new beginnings that spring brings! In Wit and Wisdom, we will be exploring

writing paragraphs with topic statements, details, and concluding statements. In word work, we will

be reading and writing words with blends and digraphs. In math, we will continue our work with

adding and subtracting. We will tell and solve story problems as well as work on building �uency

when adding or subtracting 1 from a number. In science, we will begin our unit on Pushes and Pulls

and plant seeds for our school community garden. Enjoy the spring break!

Mrs. Aithal, Mrs. Boudreau, Mrs. Burt, and Mrs. Macauley

mailto:besattendance@rsd17.org
https://www.rsd17.org/calendar/school-year-calendars


How quickly March �ew by! We were so appreciative of the time we spent

with families during conferences. In Fundations, we are focusing on vowel-

consonant-e words. (ex: plane, throne, white, etc.) Many children are

already working with long vowels and vowel teams in their reading groups.

Their skills continue to grow! Please continue to practice those word

lists/passages/books that go home each week. We are half way through

our module on how people respond to the powerful force of the wind in Wit & Wisdom. The

culminating assessment will have the children use story elements to create a narrative piece that

also includes feelings. In math, we will continue to work on place value, focusing on tens and

ones. We will

work with two-digit numbers and learn to recognize that we can break them apart to add.

Happy spring!

~Mrs. Blasiak, Mrs. Kulmann, Mrs. Reynolds, and Mrs. Smedley

April is an exciting month in second grade! In Wit and Wisdom we are wrapping up our third

module. We learned about Civil Rights Heroes, such as Ruby Bridges and Martin Kuther King Jr. and

how they responded to injustice. We explored vocabulary, and historical events to better

understand the unfair laws before the Civil Rights Act of 1964 was passed. Students switched from

informational writing to narrative writing. In math, we are working on a measurement unit including

standard units of measurement, comparing units, and representing data on a line plot. Please keep

practicing telling time, counting coins, and addition and subtraction facts within 20 at home. Spring

weather is coming and time outside is increasing, so pack an extra layer on chilly days. Please

encourage your child to keep up with reading homework, which is 10-15 minutes per day. We also

encourage math fact practice 3-4 days per week. We are trying to prepare them for third grade

where there will be an increase in homework. Establishing routines now will help next year. We’re

looking forward to a great month!

Mrs. Masci, Mrs. Harkin, Mrs. Lonergan, and Mrs. Penney

Happy April! Here in third grade we continue to work hard in preparation for the end of the year.

During Wit and Wisdom students are wrapping up learning about space. Students have been

intrigued to learn about Galileo and Apollo 11’s �rst successful mission to the moon. They have

enjoyed studying more about the moon, planets, and many other things that have to do with space

exploration. Students have really improved; being able to �nd evidence from a text and add

elaboration when writing a paragraph. They have been working hard to put multiple paragraphs

together to create an essay as well. In math, our classes have begun to learn about fractions. We

are investigating what fractions are and how to �nd fractions that are equivalent to each other. In

social studies, we are investigating the three branches of government and have learned about our

country and how it runs. We are looking forward to spring and some warmer weather.

The Third Grade Team- Mrs. Bovey, Mrs. Formica, Miss Narducci and Mr. Snow













We are seeing some cases of head lice at Burr. This information is just a reminder to be vigilant at

home with checking your child’s head/scalp on a regular basis and even more so with complaints

of head itchiness. I thought having some knowledge about it and how to care for it may be helpful.

Your pediatrician can be a resource for best treatment items. Once your child has been treated at

home they may return to school.

The number one sign of head lice is itchiness of the scalp. It can be described by some as a

tickling feeling of something moving in the hair. Keep an eye on “head scratching”.

Head lice don’t jump, they don’t live on pets and they have nothing to do with personal hygiene. The

most common way head lice spread is by head-to-head contact. This means your child must have

been touching heads with someone who has head lice. This may happen during sports, slumber

parties or play time in or outside of school.

Use a well lit area of your house to check your child’s hair/scalp. Carefully separate sections of

the hair and observe for any movement. Lice are described as tiny tan to grayish white in color

and actively move. Nits can appear as dandruff or residue from hair products on a hair shaft - the

main difference is that nits will not brush away with a �nger swipe; they remain attached to the

shaft.

A less likely way to get head lice is by sharing personal items that touch the head, such as hats,



hair brushes and hair accessories. To live, adult lice need to feed on blood; they cannot survive on

inanimate objects for long.

Once your child comes home with a con�rmed case of head lice, take steps to prevent lice from

spreading to other family members. Be sure to check siblings, yourself and any other adults in your

household for head lice to help to decide who else may need treatment and to prevent a

recurrence.

The pharmacist can also be a resource when deciding on a product for treatment. After you have

decided on a product, it is most important to follow the directions. If the directions read to retreat

within a certain number of days, follow that closely. Continue to comb hair and to do daily checks.

Washing hats, pillowcases, sheets, blankets and similar items that touch the head in hot water

may help contain head lice. However, disinfecting your house is not necessary because the

transmission of head lice from inanimate objects is rare. It is important to pack away any plush

objects that cannot be washed i.e. stuffed animals in a tightly sealed plastic bag for approximately

2 weeks. Vacuuming rugs, couch cushions, and car seat head rests is helpful.

Included with this newsletter are pages to refer to as a resource.

Reach out if I can be of any assistance or provide any further information.

The warmer weather means more time outdoors. If you don’t already check for ticks after

playing outdoors, hiking, or coming from sporting events it would be a good idea to start. If a

tick is noted on your child by me during the school day you will be noti�ed with a phone call.

Sunscreen is an important safety measure, to protect skin from the harmful rays of the sun.

If your child has seasonal allergies, now would be the time to consult with your pediatrician

about starting any allergy medications.

Of course, drinking lots of water in the warmer weather is bene�cial. Please be sure to send

your child to school with their own drinking container which they can �ll throughout the day

here at school.





Eileen Ulizio, RN

860-345-4584/eulizio@rsd17.org

mailto:eulizio@rsd17.org


These are students that have displayed The Burr School Pledge:



Personal best,

Act Responsibly,

Work and play safely, and always

Show respect.

Week of 3/3-3/7

Week of 3/10-3/21



Week of 3/24-3/31











Heather Strom
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